Bannockburn Homeowners Association
 
Annual Meeting Minutes
 
October 10, 2018
 

The 2018 Annual Meeting was called to order by President Jack. Greetings and introductions were exchanged. The following were in attendance: 

President Jack Shuler

Secretary Cynthia Goetz

Treasurer Becky Realson

Member at Large Tammy Edwards

Chairman of Governing Documents Committee Kaye Wilcox

Governing Documents Committee Members: John Edwards & Susan Passmore

Bannockburn residents: Barb Sears, Tony Westcot, Jeff and Ilana Don, Marlin Weikum and Meredith Bond

There was a quorum of Board Members.
Jack Shuler thanked everyone for attending and asked all attendees to sign the attendance sheet. He reported that the Board had lots of activities this year and many activities involved the updating of the BHOA Covenants, Bylaws and Policies. He asked Kaye Wilcox to provide background information on the decision to update the Governing Documents. She reported she became aware of the importance of updating the Documents when she attended a ½ day HOA conference. During the conference she learned that the Colorado Laws have changed regarding the governing of HOA’s, thus causing the existing Governing Documents to be out of date.

President Shuler acknowledged and thanked the Bannockburn residents who have stepped up to take on responsibilities and traditions when the Board has been short members. This include Meredith Bond and her family who organized the Garage Sale Weekend. Katherine Bertsh has volunteered to organize the Trick and Trunk Halloween Hayride. 

Jack stressed the need for Board members with 3 open positions: Vice President who chairs the Environmental Committee, At Large position, Secretary position or Social Committee Chairman.

Environmental Committee Report was presented by Jack Shuler and is following:
October 2017 through September 2018

1.  Reviewed number of YTD Environmental requests: 23 
(2017-53)



Roof or decks: 5



Fencing: 4



New home plans: 3



Commercial trailer or container: 2



New barn: 2



Outbuilding



Dirt/grading concerns



Construction trash 



Shed



Driveway inquiry



Assisted Living inquiry



Debris on property

2.  Reviewed number of variance requests: 

1 – Steel siding or roof; approved by residents


2017 - 3; 2 approved (goats and siding material) and 1 denied (beef cattle) 

3.  Reviewed number of Covenant violations: 14


Fencing; 4 - All Resolved



Debris or clutter: 4 – 3 Resolved; 1 pending resolution



Commercial trailers or refuse dumpsters (2) : 3



New construction/deck



Temporary structure – still in place as is a horse shade 



Commercial truck - Resolved


2017 - 4; (building w/o HOA approval, goats, debris on lot: all resolved.

Treasurer's Report was given by Becky Realsen and is following:
Home Sales 2018:


1885 Deerfield Trail – Jan. 28, 2018


2358 Meadow Green Cir. – Feb. 2, 2018


2100 Deerpath Trail – Feb. 22, 2018


10418 Tanglewood Rd. - May 23, 2018

Bannockburn Homeowners Association

2019 Proposed Budget
Income                                       

Homeowners dues and fees






4800
Expenses
Social









2000

Postage








 500

Insurance








1010

Website maintenance







 150

Office/mailing supplies






 200

Legal fees








     0

Utilities








 100

Total Expenses







3960

NET









+840

Forecasted YE 2018 Bank Balance




          11500

2019 YE Projected Balance





         12340

 

Member John Edwards recommends we add legal fees to budget. Discussion occurred, and it was reported that a meeting is scheduled for the Governing Documents Committee and President Jack to meet with VF Law before the Nov. Board Meeting. The 2019 budget will be discussed at the Nov. Meeting and probably finalize at that time. The treasurer reported that line item was left blank because information regarding additional legal expenses is not available at this time. 

Social Committee Report was given by Tammy Edwards and is following:
Social Activities throughout the year included:

· Halloween Trunk or Treat & Hayride – Oct. 28, 2017, approximately 80 kids participated. Special thanks to those who helped by decorating their trailers for our use on the hay ride. 

· Easter Egg Hunt – March 31, 2018, approximately 50 kids.

· Annual Picnic – August 18, 2018, 80 plus residents attended. Thanks to all the volunteers for set up and tear down.

· Barn Party – 32 neighbors and thanks to John and Tammy Edwards for hosting.

·  Institution of a Welcome Letter to go out to new residents.

·  Bunco & Craft nights each month throughout the year.

· Garage Sale Weekend - coordinated by the Bonds, had many participants across Bannockburn. Thanks to all who participated.

 A discussion occurred regarding organizing more Social Activities throughout the year. Suggested included a Soup Night, Pie Night or a Cookie Exchange during the holidays, or a holiday tour of houses all dressed up for Christmas.  The discussion will continue at the November Board Meeting

Garage sale weekend was reviewed with the suggestion that it is scheduled earlier in the summer. Bond and Ebert Family will organize it again in 2019.

The Governing Documents Committee report was given by Kaye Wilcox and is following:
Governing Documents Committee YTD activity includes:
1.  Received cost estimate from legal counsel for proposed revisions to BHA Covenants and Bylaws.

2.  Sent letter and ballot to all Bannockburn homeowners in January 2018 seeking approval to spend $2500 for legal services to bring the covenants into compliance with Colorado State law, to standardize verbiage and to add protection for the BHA.

3.  In February 2018, 104 ballots were returned, 87 approved, 10 objected, and 7 were returned with no vote indicated. VF Law was made aware of the vote and authorized to begin working with the Board on the Bannockburn Protective Covenants.

4.  Received 10 Policies and Procedures from VF Law:

a.  PROCEDURES FOR ADOPTION OF POLICIES, PROCEDURES, RULES, REGULATIONS, OR GUIDELINES
b.  ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE RESOLUTION (ADR) POLICY
c.  POLICY AND PROCEDURE FOR COLLECTION OF UNPAID ASSESSMENTS
d.  POLICY AND PROCEDURE FOR THE CONDUCT OF MEETINGS
e.  BOARD MEMBER CONFLICTS OF INTEREST POLICY
f.  ENFORCEMENT OF COVENANTS AND RULES POLICY
g.  DOCUMENT RETENTION AND DESTRUCTION POLICY
h.  POLICY AND PROCEDURE FOR INSPECTION AND COPYING OF ASSOCIATION RECORDS
i.  INVESTMENT OF RESERVE POLICY
j.  RESERVE STUDY POLICY 

1.  Policies and Procedures have undergone multiple reviews and revisions by the Governing Documents Committee members and Board members.

2.  Covenant and Bylaw amendments developed by the Governing Documents Committee and have undergone multiple reviews and revisions with input from the Board members.

3.   Draft Covenants and Bylaws sent to VF Law for review.

4.  VF Law red-lines to Covenants and Bylaws received. Governing Documents Committee and Board are currently compiling questions to the red-lined documents to review with VF Law.

5.  Next steps:

Finalize questions on Covenants, Bylaws and Policies and Procedures red-lines.

-Meet with VF Law to discuss questions.

-Finalize proposed document updates.
- Determine how and when to present updates to Bannockburn homeowners to vote on.

President Jack will be attending the VF Law Annual HOA Forum Oct. 13, 2018 from 8:00-1:00 at the Brown Palace.
A discussion occurred regarding Board of Directors open positions for the term 2018-2020.

 President Jack encouraged interested residents contact a Board member.  Open position are following:

                 1.  Vice President (Environmental Chairperson)

                 2.  Social Chairperson

                 3.  Position At Large 

The residents in attendance thanks to Board and the Governing Documents Committee for all their work. Thanks also to Tammy Edwards for bring the delicious autumn breads.

 Meeting Adjournment 8:05 

